
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

I hope that this second newsletter finds you well and we continue to move in a positive direction for the school as a whole. The 
display of ongoing resilience by the students, the continued hard work from the staff and the ongoing support from the 
parents has helped everyone, given this unprecedented start to an academic year. 
  
During this time I have had to make some important decisions in order to keep the school running as safely and as effectively 
as possible. One decision, in line with advice from the Department of Education, was to place extra emphasis on the mental 
health and wellbeing of the students on their return to school. No one could have accurately predicted the impact a national 
lockdown would have had on children across the country, which could not be ignored. In order to address this, various 
measures have been implemented in school to support all students and manage any specific concerns. We are calling this our 
“Recovery Curriculum” which was devised with advice from our local educational psychology service and NHS guidance. 
 

For the first few weeks of school we have all been focussing on a book called “After the Fall” - see web link below 
for a video of the book https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dUKt1a6I3yw .The story itself details what Humpty 
Dumpty did after he fell off the wall. It investigates the difficulties he faced, how he overcame them and the 
outcome of his hard work. Each Year Group has planned and delivered various age appropriate activities around 
this story in order to support the return to school for the pupils. If you have a moment I would recommend that 
you watch the video via the attached link.  
 

We have implemented “Worry Monsters” (Rec to Y2) and “Problem Post Boxes” (Y3 – Y6) in each classroom to give 
the students an opportunity to share any concerns or anxiety they may have. We have also introduced “Happy 
Boxes” which are filled with activities that have been chosen by the students. These can be used if time is needed 
to reflect and self-regulate their thoughts. Teaching staff have been trained to support students using these tools.  
 

Finally, we gave parents and students the opportunity to complete a “Return to School Passport” to share with their new class 
teacher, important information about their lockdown experiences. These are being followed up as needed with “Induction 
Interviews” which will take place next week.  The purpose of these interviews is not progress and attainment driven. We have 
introduced this provision for those parents who need to share with teachers’ things that are likely to impact on their child’s 
well-being and confidence to return to formal study in school.  It is hoped that by working together, this will ensure an 
effective transition so that the children who have faced particular challenges can settle back into learning at school.  
 

Parent consultations, which focus on curriculum work as well as sharing progress and attainment, have been moved to a 
slightly later date in the term to allow the students to settle effectively across the school. This will give an opportunity for the 
teachers to get to know their classes much better and so provide parents with more accurate ideas about the ways in which to 
support their children at home. With the focus on well-being at the beginning of the year being the priority, we are predicting 
that the students will be more focused and responsive to the challenges presented to them as we move through the year and 
so achieve better outcomes.  
 

Initially we asked students to read at home regularly but did not set additional formal home learning. However, now that we 
can see their stamina across the school week beginning to return, we will be reinstating home learning across the school. It will 
build up over time and we hope to learn from the experiences of home study to use the motivating and beneficial aspects of 
online learning where appropriate. This means that things will be slightly different than in previous years and it will be rolled 
out to the students very soon.  
 

As always, if you have any questions regarding this or anything else in school please come and see me. You will be able to 
catch me most days in the carpark or playground, my email is available on the school website or you can make an appointment 
at the School Office to meet with me.  Take care and stay safe. 
 
Kind regards 
Mr Iain Sutherland  
Headteacher 

Learning and Achieving Together 
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Message from Headteacher: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dUKt1a6I3yw


Please take note of the following expectations in school to lower the number of contacts and minimise the risk of transmission.  

 Please do not send your child into school if they are displaying symptoms of COVID-19 e.g. 

 High temperature 

 New and persistent cough 

 Loss or change in sense of smell 

 Loss or change in sense of taste 

 Please contact the School Office or Welfare Room promptly with any 

attendance concerns. 

 School is operating a staggered drop off and collection – arriving on time but not too early will greatly assist us. 

 Please utilise the one way system at drop off and collection. 

 All parents, where possible, are strongly encouraged to wear a face covering. 

 Please avoid gathering in groups on school grounds – a member of staff will ask you to keep moving if you are 

doing so.  

 Please avoid sending in birthday gifts for the class, at the moment we are not able to isolate these and 

distribute them in a COVID secure way.  

 

We ask that parents follow and adhere to these procedures closely to support the school in 

the current climate.  

COVID SECURE PRACTICES FOR PARENTS  

 
 
 
We have some wonderful news to celebrate with everyone. One of our students, Aziza Nizarali, is now a 
published author. Aziza has always wanted to become an author and write stories for others and now 
her dream has come true.  
 

“Time Travel” is about a dog called “Doogie” the sausage dog who isn't very impressed with his 
present, until he realises that the present isn't as boring as he thought! The book itself is available 
on Amazon, all profits from the sale of the book are going towards educational facilities in 
developing countries.  
 
Look out for copies of Aziza’s book in the School Library and classrooms.  
Well done Aziza, we are all very proud of your accomplishments. We can’t wait for the second instalment! 

RESIDENT AUTHOR  

Congratulations to the following children who have been elected by their classmates to be the Steering Group 
Representative for this year: 

Year 1 –  Sara B,  Ayden,  Reya 

Year 2 – Kiana,  Kyani,  Vian 

Year 3 – Kiaan,  Archit,  Ziyona 

Year 4 – Anagha,  Naiya,  Mahi N 

Year 5 –Aziza,  Aanya,  Milan 

Year 6 – Ridhima,  Preesha,  Tanush 
 

The reps will be presented with their badges in year group assemblies next week. We look forward to working with these 
students as we move through the academic year  

STEERING GROUP 2020/21  



WHOLE SCHOOL CURRICULUM UPDATE  

RECEPTION  

This week the children have really enjoyed staying for lunch. We have been so impressed with the way they have adapted to 
all the new routines they are learning.  

 

In literacy this week, we have been learning about friendship through the story of ‘Elmer’. The children thought 
about how Elmer is unique and what makes them unique.  
 

 

 
Next week, we will be learning about being a good friend using the story of the ‘Rainbow Fish’.  
 

 
 
In maths, we have been recognising and sequencing numbers to 10 and beyond. Next week, we will be 
counting cubes and matching numbers to the cube towers we make.  
 

We also explored colours, identifying and naming colours around the 
classroom and outside area. We also sorted objects into sets of the same 
colour. 

 
 

Today, your children will bring home their first reading book and reading record. These will be 
changed on a Monday and Thursday. Please bring your reading book and reading record to school 
every day in the red book bag.   
 
Next week we will be creating our very own class charters. The children will discuss which behaviours make the classroom a 
good place to be and together, make a fair set of rules for our classes. 

YEAR 1  

Our topic this half term is ‘Home Sweet Home’ and we are looking at the way houses have changed over the time and 
ordering them on a timeline. 
 
For English this week we are looking at the repetitive story ‘This is the house that Jack built’. Our story 
focuses on sequencing, encouraging use of predictive language in a story and recognising rhyming words. 
We have been writing sentences using some common exception words.  
 
For maths we are starting to use mathematical terminology to compare numbers using correct symbols 
(greater than>, less than < and equals to =).  
 
In other subject areas, children will be learning to move with autumn themed based dance movements. 
 
Reminders 

 Please remember to send a water bottle with your child in addition to any drink within the lunch box.  

 Children need to come to school dressed in their PE kits on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  

 Jackets or coats are required in school daily as we like to take the learning outside at times and would like to make 
sure everyone is prepared.  

 
Please send in a named carrier bag on Monday 28th September for us to send home things from your child’s year in 
Reception. 



WHOLE SCHOOL CURRICULUM UPDATE  

YEAR 2  

YEAR 3  

The children have been working extremely hard in Year 2 and have enjoyed their learning over the last two weeks.  
 
Last week in English, we continued to explore the story ‘After the Fall’. The children wrote detailed character 
descriptions of Humpty Dumpty and tried their best to use imaginative vocabulary. We discussed Humpty 
Dumpty’s emotions at different stages of the story and used our knowledge of the text and inferences to 
explain why. We applied all of the skills learnt in the week to write a diary entry based on Humpty Dumpty’s 
day.   
 
This week we are looking at non-fiction texts. The children have been making inferences using ‘I see, I think, I wonder’ and are 
being encouraged to explain their ideas. We have explored the features of information texts and applied this knowledge to 
answer questions.  Next week we will continue to read non-fiction texts, extracting useful information and creating fact files, 
mind maps and posters.  
 
In Maths this week, we been exploring different ways to count and represent numbers to 100. The children have used a range 
concrete apparatus to represent numbers. They have used the ‘Part Whole Model’ to partition numbers and create number 
sentences. In class they are beginning to answer reasoning questions and justifying their answers.  
 
Next week we will be using a place value chart to recognise the value of each digit. We will compare and ordering objects and 
numbers using the appropriate vocabulary. We will finish the week with counting in twos, threes, fives and tens. In our topic 
lessons, the children have been creating wonderful pieces of artwork based on the artist LS Lowry. We have discussed the 
importance of having a healthy balanced diet and created our own healthy menus.  
 
In History, we have learnt about famous explorers with a focus on Neil Armstrong and Christopher Columbus.  

Year 3 have been working hard this week in maths using place value digits, developing our sense of numbers, and ordering 
numbers correctly. The children have been learning how to add using column addition with two, three and even four digit 
numbers. With adding they have been carrying over their numbers to help with harder addition sums. The children have also 
been practising their timetables.  
 
In literacy, we have been ensuring all of our work has capital letters and full stops in the correct places. We have also focused 
on common nouns and proper nouns and knowing the difference between the two. The children have also began to look at 
pronouns this week and what they are.  
 
We have been learning about Christianity and how Christians pray in RE, the children have been able to identify different areas 
of a church.  
 
For science, we gained the results from our science experiment which looked at the effect of different liquids on the egg shell, 
which represents our teeth. We have also began to identify different types of rocks ready to explore these further next week.  
 
Next week, we will be learning how to subtract using the column method and how to regroup in order to subtract more difficult 
word problems.  
 
In English, we will be focusing on instruction writing and relating it to our topic while ensuring we are using imperative verbs 
accurately. We will begin to look at Stonehenge next week in History and find out a bit more information about it and see how 
it is related to the Stone Age. We will begin investigating different rocks and soils and their permeability (whether water runs 
through them or not) and discuss which rocks would be suitable for different purposes. 
 
We look forward to meeting a few of you at the ‘Return to school passport’  meetings, taking place next week. Please be 
reminded that these meeting are only if you have had any concerns about your child’s learning over lockdown. Parents evening 
will take place in November, where you will have the opportunity to discuss how your child has settled in and what progress 
they have made so far.  Please note that we can not discuss progress at the ‘Return to school passport’ meetings. 



YEAR 4  

YEAR 5  

Over the past two weeks, year 4 have been very busy!  After finishing our work on our school text 'After The Fall', the children 
have been working hard to broaden their vocabulary, learning about different word types and how they can use them to make 
their writing more exciting.  
 
In maths, we have been looking at column addition, subtraction and multiplication. We were all very impressed with how well 
the children remembered these methods from year 3! In science, the children loved being able to go outside and 
find mini beasts, investigating what they look like and their habitats. 
 
As the weeks have gone by, we have noticed we have a very creative year group! The children have created some of their own 
Egyptian carvings this week which look great! They worked hard to sketch their pictures out before using oil pastels to add 
colour and detail. They have thoroughly enjoyed their first couple of weeks learning about the Egyptians and are very 
inquisitive towards the topic!  
 
In the coming weeks in English the children will be learning about different sentence types and fronted adverbials, 
creating stories with an image as a stimulus to their writing. In maths, we will be looking at place value and 
rounding. We will be delving deeper into our animal topic in science through looking at how different animals can 
be classified and how they adapt to their habitats. We are looking forward to continuing our Egyptian topic, where 
the children will be comparing their own lives to the lives Egyptians would have had.  
 
As you are aware, some of you will be meeting with us next week for the induction interviews (if you have booked an 
appointment). Just a little reminder that these are solely for parents who have already handed in learning passports and have 
things they would like to discuss regarding their passport and any lock down concerns.  Please wait for parents evening after 
half term to discuss anything academic based as next week is too early for us to comment on this.  Have a fantastic weekend! 

YEAR 6 
In Year 6, we have begun reading our class reader The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas by John Boyne. Not only is it a great read that 
will help the children improve their inference skills, but it also helps us understand our history topic of WW2 as this is when the 
book is set. We have further been combining our history knowledge with our English skills by writing a fictional recount of 
hearing Neville Chamberlain informing the country that Britain and France have declared war on Germany back in September 
1939. 
 
In science, we have been learning about some of the scientific discoveries that have shaped how medical science deals with 
disease, viruses and illness and studying the contributions made by notable scientists such as Alexander Fleming and Louis Pas-
teur. In geography, we have been thinking about various coastal features found close to the sea and how erosion can weaken 
rocks to create caves, arches and stacks. 
 
Our maths classes have mainly been centred on revising topics such as place value and negative numbers, as well as fractions. 
It is important that pupils understand the importance of these topics as they are the foundations on which we build more com-
plex skills. To that end, it is important that children continue to revise multiplication tables and number bonds to strengthen 
the required mental methods needed. Please continue to revise these regularly with your children. 

Year 5 have finished working on ‘After the Fall’. After learning about persuasive language and the features of an advert, the 
children were given the task of designing a brand new cereal! They created some breakfast masterpieces! The children were 
very enthusiastic about their work and enjoyed designing their boxes. In maths, the children explored 3D shapes and their 
properties. We have now moved on to place value, writing numbers in words and will be taking another look at negative 
numbers. In English, we began our new text - Journey to Jo'burg. The children have been tackling some mature issues and have 
done so with respect and maturity. Over the coming weeks we will be delving deeper in to life in South Africa for the children 
in the story.  
  
In history, the children have started learning about the Mayans, Aztecs and Incas! Over the coming weeks they will be finding 
out about where the civilisations chose to settle and the stories behind them. In Geography, the children have started by 
exploring rivers an the water cycle. The children designed their own water droplet character to star in their very own comic 
book about the water cycle. The children really enjoyed creating their characters and even gave them an interesting names!  
 
Next week we will be taking a look at the formation of clouds in the classroom by making a cloud in a bowl!  In science we 
conducted an investigation in to the work of friction. Do different materials affect the speed of an object? We used fabric, 
plastic, wood, cork and bubble wrap to test this. The children then displayed this data in a bar graph. Excellent work!  



 GRIMSDYKE CALENDAR 

  Wednesday 1 Sep 2021 - Friday 22 Oct 2021 

Half term Monday 25 Oct 2021 - Friday 29 Oct 2021 

  Monday 1 Nov 2021 -  Friday 17 Dec 2021 

PROVISIONAL 2021—2022 TERM DATES 

Please note that these have not been finalized by the local authority as 

yet, so may be subject to change. 

Autumn term 2021 

 

 

 

Spring term 2022

 
Summer term 2022 

 

  Tuesday 4 Jan 2022 to Friday 11 Feb 2022 

Half term Monday 14 Feb 2022 to Friday 18 Feb 2022 

  Monday 21 Feb 2022 to Friday 1 Apr 2022 

  Tuesday 19 Apr 2022 to Friday 27 May 2022          

Half term Monday 30 May 2022 to Friday 3 Jun 2022 

  Monday 6 Jun 2022 to Friday 22 Jul 2022 

Tues 29th Sept  Induction Interviews (optional)   

Thurs 1st Oct  Induction Interviews (optional) 

Mon 5th Oct  Individual Photos 

Thurs 15th Oct  Flu Spray Day 

26th—30th Oct  1/2 Term  

Mon 2nd Nov  PDD—children not in school 

   Opening of Parent Evening booking (Time—TBC) 

Tues 3rd Nov  Back to school 

Tues 10th Nov  Parents Evening  

Thurs 12th Nov  Parents Evening  

Fri 18th Dec  Last day of Autumn term—school closes at 2.30pm  

21st Dec—4th Jan Christmas Break 

Mon 4th Jan  PDD—children not in school 

Tues 5th Jan   Back to school 

15-19 Feb  1/2 Term 

Mon 22nd Feb  Back to school 

Wed 31st Mar  Last day of Spring term—school closes at 2.30pm 

Mon 19th Apr  Back to School 

Mon 3rd May  Bank Holiday—children not in school 

Mon 10th May  KS2 SATS week 

Mon 17th May  Group/Class photos 

Fri 28th May  Last day of 1/2 term 

31st May– 4th Jun 1/2 Term 

Mon 7th Jun  Back to school 

   Phonics Week 

Thurs 22nd Jul  Last day of Summer term—school closes at 1.30pm 

   Further details will be distributed nearer the time. 

Please use the following to communicate with 

the school—Year group emails are: 

Reception@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year1@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk       

Year2@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year3@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year4@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk      

Year5@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Year6@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

 

After school club  - 

Asc@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

Breakfast club—bc@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk 

 

For changes to drop off and collection please 

email:  

Attendance@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk  

To inform us of illness or appointments  

please email:  

Attendance@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk  

2 0 2 0 — 2 0 2 1  T E R M  D A T E S  
 
A U T U M N  T E R M  2 0 2 0  

2 September  - Friday 23 October 

Half Term Monday 26 October - Friday 30 
October  

Monday 2nd November - Friday 18 December  

 
S P R I N G  T E R M  2 0 2 1  

Monday 4 January  - Friday 12 February  

Half Term Monday 15 February - Friday 19 
February  

Monday 22 February - Wednesday 31 March 

 

S U M M E R  T E R M  2 0 2 1  

Monday 19 April  to Friday 28 May  

Half Term Monday 31 May  - Friday 4 June  

Monday 7 June to Friday 23 July 

 

PDD Dates: 

 2nd Sept, 11th Sept, 2nd Nov,   

 4th Jan, 23rd Jul 


